SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 4th NOVEMBER 2009 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr P Clarke (Chairman), Cllr N Rothwell, Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr M Lawton, Cllr A Nicholls, and Cllr M Webb.
In attendance: 
PC Gavin McVeigh and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1.
Open Session:  PC McVeigh updated the Council on recent issues in Seer Green.  A Speed Enforcement day was held on 23rd October, where two motorists were issued with fixed penalty notices for speeding on School Lane.  PC McVeigh will notify the Council when the virtual Neighbourhood Action Group is up and running.
2.
Apologies for absence: Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr C Hughes and Cllr T Wiener
Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Forsaith and seconded by Cllr Webb.
3.
Declaration of Interest:  No interests were declared
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  

· 
The Parish Council has had two further dog bins installed. The bin positioned near the stile in Bottom Lane can be overlooked by residents and the Council agreed for it to be moved out of sight.  (Action – Clerk) The second bin has now been installed on School Lane at the front of Green Wood.  
· The Clerk had received a quotation for CCTV, which included a technical specification for a system for the Pavilion.  The project has raised a number of issues.  Cllr Rothwell has obtained a Home Office DVD to understand the requirements for installing a CCTV system, which all Councillors need to view before the December meeting. (Action – All Councillors) 

· Cllr Clarke reported that he had met Mr Jerry Maddox, Chairman of the Jubilee Hall Management Committee, to discuss further the roles, responsibilities and functions relating to the operation of the hall.  Mr Maddox had provided a very helpful summary and Cllr Clarke will obtain an electronic copy to circulate to Councillors for their feedback. (Action - Cllr Clarke, Councillors)  Cllr Clarke felt if the Parish Council were to take on the responsibility of Sole Trustee for the hall it would not be an onerous responsibility and would need only two Councillors to take on the key positions of Treasurer and Chairman.  The matter will be discussed further at the next meeting.
· Mr Bill Knight from the Seer Green Sports Committee had contacted Cllr Clarke following the October Parish Council meeting about issues that had arisen from their presentation.  Cllr Clarke reported that he had met with Mr Knight and had agreed to provide him with a list of concerns about the proposed Multi User Games Area so that the Sports Committee could answer them at the December meeting.  (Action – Cllr Clarke) 
· Concerns were raised that the temporary Speed Indicator Device was not working properly.  BCC has agreed to further sessions free of charge and will be advised of the Parish Council’s preferred positions for the device.  (Action – Clerk)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda: Nothing to report.
4.
Correspondence:  The incoming correspondence was reviewed by the Council. 
The Council had received an e-mail from Passenger Services at BCC with a proposal to significantly reduce the 305 bus service through Seer Green.  The Parish Council were extremely worried about the impact this loss of service would have on residents.  The Chairman agreed to contact Andy Clarke at BCC to discuss the matter further.  (Action – Cllr Clarke)
The Council had received a letter from Mr Brian Sims advising that he has now finished his 8 hour 2 DVD set of Memories in Seer Green.  Sets are available for sale at £12.50 with all profits going to the Scout Venture Hall refurbishment fund.  The Council agreed to purchase a copy.  (Action – Clerk)
A quotation had been received for Holly clearance in Green Wood, which will be decided upon at the December meeting.  
5.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             

   £13,028.73 were made  

Income                  
   


        £565.00
Seer Green Sports and Social Committee
     £1,625.00



Closing bank balances (26th October)     
   £57,920.68
Review of the half-year accounts, proposals for the 2010/11 draft budget

The half-year accounts were reviewed and a draft of the 2010/2011 budget was circulated for consideration.  All comments need to be sent to Cllr Scourfield before the next meeting when the budget will be approved and the precept will be agreed.  (Action – All Councillors)
6.
Planning

Notices of new Planning Applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.  The Parish Council had written to the Planning Inspectorate about the appeals for Oldefield Stables and HB House.  The Parish Council had received a letter confirming the Tree Preservation Order in Seer Mead.
The Parish Council resolved to write an objection about application CH/2009/1286/FA Yorkwood in Longbottom Lane (a detached triple garage and associated hardstanding) due to the visual impact as the development would be well forward of the established building line. 

Permitted

CH/2009/1153/FA
Ambridge, 17 Howard Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XT 


Front porch and increased area of hardstanding forward of dwelling.

CH/2009/1244/FA
Seer Green C Of E Combined School, School Lane, HP9 2QJ 


Single storey front extension and formation of hardstanding area with associated ramp and steps.

CH/2009/1262/FA
New Dwelling At Number 11, Howard Crescent, Seer Green


Creation of additional vehicular access from Howard Crescent with associated hardstanding.
Refused

CH/2009/1121/FA
Conway, 46 Howard Crescent, Seer Green, HP9 2XP 


Raised roof extension incorporating two dormer windows within the north western elevation, front porch, two storey side and rear extensions and alterations to existing access.

7.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. PAVILION PLUMBING:  The Properties Working Group has received several quotations for plumbing work at the Pavilion.  The work includes the removal of the water tower, shower piping and urinals, as well as other modifications to enable the change to mains pressure.  Introduction of mains pressure is likely to help with the refilling of the toilet cisterns but this will be monitored.  An itemised project plan detailing priority, timing and cost will be prepared for the next meeting. (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Cllr Nicholls, Cllr Lawton)  Cllr Forsaith will investigate whether any energy efficiency grants are available to help finance the project.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)  
ii. BCC DELEGATED BUDGET: The Parish Council agreed to apply for funding under the Delegated Budget Scheme for a Vehicle Activated Sign to slow down speeding traffic on School Lane.  The sign would be positioned between the Cemetery and Seer Mead facing vehicles which are driving towards Longbottom Lane.  (Action - Clerk) 
iii. EMERGENCY PLAN: Cllr Forsaith updated the Council on the Government’s requirement for all District and County Councils to have Resilience Plans to help deal with any emergencies.  The BCC Emergency Officer for Buckinghamshire will be contacted to ensure that they hold all the necessary details for facilities and contacts in Seer Green.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
8.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. ENVIRONMENT:  
Councillors were asked to review the Parish Council Risk Assessment and bring their observations to the December meeting. (Action – All Councillors)

Seer Green United received funding from the Chalfonts Local Area Forum towards a Community Service Football Tour.  Each child attending the tour has agreed to undertake 12 hours of Community Service.  A list of community work in Seer Green is being formulated.  Suggestions of work to be carried out should be forwarded to the Clerk.   (Action – All Councillors, Clerk)
ii. PROPERTIES:  Replacement equipment in Green Meadow – A proposal for a replacement piece of equipment will be presented at the December meeting.  (Action – Cllr Nicholls)  The Chairman of the Allotment Association had proposed a rental increase so that a full plot will be increased from £15.00 to £20.00 per annum and all other plot sizes would be increased pro rata.  This proposal was approved.  (Action – Clerk)
iii. COMMUNITY LIAISON: The Parish Council Newsletters were circulated to Councillors for delivery in November. (Action – Councillors)

9.
Any Other Business: Cllr Clarke and Cllr Scourfield attended the first Chalfonts Local Area Forum on 21st October.  The Forum approved the Parish Council’s application for funding under the Local Priorities Budget towards the replacement play equipment in Green Meadow and will receive £924.00.  The project must be completed before 31st March 2010 to receive the funds.  (Action - Cllr Nicholls, Clerk)
Next Meeting – The Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd December 2009, at 7.30 pm in the Pavilion at the Recreation Ground.

The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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